Ribble Valley Borough Council                                                                  

DELEGATED ITEM FILE REPORT - APPROVAL

	Ref: 

	Application No: 
	3/2006/0519 

	Development Proposed:
	Extension of house into former restaurant at Black Sticks Farm, Blacksticks Lane, Chipping.

	CONSULTATIONS: Parish/Town Council

	Parish Council - No comments or observations received.

	CONSULTATIONS: Highway/Water Authority/Other Bodies

	N/A

	CONSULTATIONS: Nearby Residents

	No representations have been received.

	RELEVANT POLICIES:

	Policy G1 – Development Control

Policy H10 – Residential Extensions

Policy ENV1 – Area of Outstanding Natural Beauty.

Policy SPG – “Extensions and Alterations to Dwellings”.

	COMMENTS/HUMAN RIGHTS ISSUES/RECOMMENDATION:

	The property is a farmhouse with an attached restaurant, which was originally a barn conversion. It is situated on the outskirts of Chipping, and is within the AONB.

The proposal is for an extension of the residential house into the restaurant to create a substantially sized dwelling. 

As there are not any neighbours in close proximity, there will be no impact on neighbouring properties.

The main issue is the design of the proposals. As the original barn conversion to the restaurant was carried out some time ago, the cart door was unsympathetically treated, as a bow window was constructed and there was a porch added. The implementation of this scheme would re-instate the cart door as an undercover lobby, without windows or doors and the removal of the porch, which would improve the south elevation. 

There are new window openings being created in the barn conversion, however the openings are modest and essential for each room to be created, therefore are acceptable. Some of the existing window openings are to be altered to appear more in keeping with the farmhouse and barn conversion as some of the windows are unsympathetically designed.

Conservation style roof windows are proposed which will be more in keeping with the conversion. 

The size of the residential extension is substantial. However it would not cause a detrimental impact as the barn has already been converted and the changes would take place internally; therefore causing minimal impact on the external appearance of the building and minimal impact on the AONB.

	SUMMARY OF REASONS FOR APPROVAL:

	The proposal has no significant detrimental impact on nearby residential amenity nor would it have an adverse visual impact.

	RECOMMENDATION: That conditional planning permission be granted.


DATE INSPECTED: 04/07/06














